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Re: Converge Telecom Group Inc.; Request for Cancellation of  
Section 214 Authorization 

   
Ms. Sutton: 
 
 As requested, this letter addresses the questions you had earlier regarding Converge 
Telecom Group Inc.’s (“Converge’s” or “Company’s”) customers, and whether customer 
notifications were required before the Company ceased providing telecommunications services.  
Converge was a provider of international prepaid calling card services and ceased operations in 
March 2010.  At the time it ceased operations, Converge did not have any active prepaid calling 
cards in the market (i.e., balances on all previously distributed cards had been consumed or 
expired).  Thus, the Company did not have any customers to notify.  Accordingly, Converge 
requests that its international Section 214 Authorization be cancelled.1 
 
 Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions or require any additional 
information. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
         
        /s/ Cheng-yi Liu, 

Counsel for Converge Telecom 
Group Inc. 

                                                 
1 International Authorizations Granted, Public Notice, File No. ITC-214-20061012-00468, Report No. TEL-01085, 
DA 06-2295 (November 9, 2006).   


